














State Environmental Quality Review 

NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
Notice of Determination of Non-Significance  

 
 
Project Number: None       Date: May 10, 2023 
 
 This Notice is issued pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to 
Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law. 
 

 The City of Binghamton City Council as lead agency has determined that the proposed 
action described below will not have a significant effect on the environment and a Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement will not be prepared.    
 

Name of Action:  Amendment to the Official Zoning Map to rezone various lots from R-2 One- 
and Two-Unit Dwelling District to C-4 Neighborhood Commercial District.    
 
SEQRA Status:  Type 1    

Unlisted  
 
 

Conditioned Negative Declaration:  Yes  
No  

 

Description of Action:   
 
The City of Binghamton wishes to amend the Official Zoning Map of the City of Binghamton to 
rezone seven (7) properties along Park Ave to conform to the recommendations adopted as part of 
the 2014 Comprehensive Plan. 
 
Location:  City of Binghamton, Broome County, New York 
 
Reasons Supporting This Determination:   
 
The proposed amendment to the Zoning Map to allow mixed-use development with low-intensity 
neighborhood commercial uses in the subject area is consistent with the recommended land uses 
adopted in the Comprehensive Plan, as well as with the existing character of the area. As noted, 
the rezoning is supported by an adopted land use plan and, as such, has been determined to be a 
sensible and beneficial change. In addition, the proposed change was reviewed by the City 
Planning Commission, which recommended approval of the rezoning and the issuance of a 
Negative Declaration under SEQRA. Lastly, there were no comments in opposition submitted to 
the record during the public hearing. Therefore, City Council, acting as the lead agency, has found 
that the proposed rezoning will not have an adverse impact on the environment.  
  

The lead agency has reviewed an Environmental Assessment Form and the criteria contained in 6 
NYCRR 617.7 (c) to identify the relevant areas of environmental concern, thoroughly analyzed 
the identified relevant areas of environmental concern, and determined that the action will not have 
a significant adverse impact on the environment for the following reasons: 
 

1. The proposed action will not involve construction or the physical alteration of land, is in 
harmony with current land use patterns, and will not occur adjacent to historic resources 
on the State or National Register of Historic Places. 
 

2. The proposed action will not result in a loss of recreational opportunities or open space, 
will not be located within or adjacent to a CEA, and will not result in a change to existing 
transportation systems. 
 

3. The proposed action is consistent with adopted land use plans in the Comprehensive Plan 
and is consistent with the existing community character. 

 
 

For Further Information 
 

Contact Person: Giovanni Scaringi, President 
City of Binghamton City Council 

Address:  City Hall 
38 Hawley Street 
Binghamton, NY 13901 

 

Telephone Number: 607-772-7005 (City Clerk’s Office)  


